
            

                 BRYSL-BRIGADE 
                                                          Brigade Recreational Youth Soccer League 

                                                          Board of Directors Meeting Notes – February 7, 2017 

          

 

Attendees: Danny Moreno, Mike Radsick, Vanessa Radsick, Laura Avila, Pat Hall, Mike 

Biezad, Mike Uribe, Carolyn Morales, Colleen Radsick, Crystal Villa, Lee Rangel 

Members-at-Large: Christina Bowles  
 

I. Meeting: Meeting called to order at 6:35 pm.  January 2017 meeting notes were motioned 

for approval by Mike Biezad & seconded by Carolyn Morales; motion passed unanimously. 

 

II. Visitor/s:  The board welcomed Elmer Hall. 
 

III. League Commissioner Report: 

A. KCSF Meeting Report 

a. There is a code of conduct from the KCSF for coaches, parents and spectators. 

b. Danny Moreno approved the field rates for this season; they are the same 

price as last season. 

c. BRYSL will submit our insurance documents to the KCSF in August. 

B. Cal South Report: 

a. BRYSL voted in the election for new board members at Cal South.  BRYSL 

submitted our bids for Rick Velasco (Treasurer), Cindy Quan (VP of Youth) 

and Roy Carlson (Executive VP). 

C. BRYSL Nonprofit Report: 

a. Nothing to report; we are in good standing. 

D. BRYSL & PYSL Friendly Games: 

a. Danny Moreno will reserve fields for the first Saturday in December, 

December 2, 2017. 

E. Commissioner Report: 

a. Danny Moreno had nothing to report. 
 

IV. Old Business:  

A. Board Positions Open: 

a. Christina Bowles is retiring from the BRYSL board. BRYSL tremendously 

thanks her for all of her help over these past couple of years.   

b. Crystal Villa will take over as Director of Purchasing. 

i. Mike Biezad motioned, Pat Hall seconded, that Crystal Villa will now 

be the Director of Purchasing; motion passed unanimously. 

 

B. Registration Report: 

a. Early-bird registration is now over.  The new price for registrations is $75.00. 

b. The dates for registration are March 18
th

, April 15
th

, May 13
th

, and June 10
th

. 

 

C. Treasurer Report: 

a. Laura Avila was not present at the meeting.  Vanessa Radsick reported the 

following: 

i. Current checking balance of $15,308.00. 



ii. Current savings of $6,036.89. 

iii. Total balance is $21,344.89. 

b. Laura Avila still needs to deposit a check for $2,000.00 from Cal South for 

our Commissioners Cup reimbursement. 

 

D. Pictures/Sponsor/Fundraiser/Handbook Report: 

a. Pat Hall will revise the handbook and inform Laura Avila of her changes 

before Laura orders the new books. 

 

E. BCSD Fields/Golf Cart/Trailer/Storage Report: 

a. BCSD practice fields are already reserved for next season. 

 

F. Coach Report: 

a. Nothing to report. 

 

G. Referee Report: 

a. Mike Uribe handed out the 2016 Final Standings report. 

i. Mike Biezad motioned, Carolyn Morales seconded, to approve the 

2016 Final Standings report as is; motion passed unanimously. 

 

H. Purchasing Report: 

a. Nothing to report. 

 

I. League Rules and Regulations: 

a. Mike Uribe will update the Rules and Regulations section and BRYSL will 

table this topic until we are closer to the season. 

 

J. Website Info/Calendar/Phone/MyBakersfieldSports.com/Facebook Report: 

a. Mike Radsick has the website up-to-date.  He will add the new registration 

dates to the website. 

 

K. Competitive Team Report: 

a. Lee Rangel reported the competitive team, the Black Widows, ordered their 

uniforms.  He has 16 players registered and their season starts March 4
th

. 

b. The Black Widows received a sponsorship to play in the Cali Crown 

Tournament on May 6
th

 at the Kern County Soccer Park. 

c. Lee Rangel will look into starting a spring team from players he will recruit 

from BRYSL. 

 

V. New Business: 

A. BRYSL will look into assistant coaches getting a separate color shirt from the coach 

so they will be easily identified.  There will also be an assistant coaches meeting they 

will have to attend in order for them to get that shirt. 

B. Lee Rangel will get a new referee uniform and a BRYSL sweatshirt and jacket.  

Crystal Villa will also get a BRYSL sweatshirt and jacket. 

 

VI. Final Directors Report: 

A. Nothing to report. 

 

VII. Adjournment: Next meeting scheduled for March 7, 2017, Bernard Rusty’s at 6:30 pm. 


